2014 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the February Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, February 19, 2015
2:00 PM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chairman



Cheryl Brown
Council Member Lori Boyer – Arrived 3:05 pm




Heather Pelegrin
School Board Member Jason Fischer



 

Nichole Oswald
Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes


VAB Team
School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French & Katy Harris, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO

Keith Hall, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Dana Clark, Homestead Division Chief, PAO

Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:10 PM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
3. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 2419 – Kevin Conklin
· VAB # 100327 – Janice Norreene Perry & Joyce McDonald
· VAB # 113 – David Ito
· VAB #’s 2787 & 2788 – Jomarie Monsorno
· VAB #’s 959 thru 963 – Brad Pahel
4. Discussion was held by the Board Members regarding petitions #’s 2419 & 2417 that were deferred at the previous Board meeting held on January 22. 2015 with regards to the legality of the petitions being filed by previous owners.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to dismiss both petitions 2419 & 2417.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 4–0.
5. Discussion was held by the Board Members regarding VAB petition #’s 113, 140 and 959 thru 963.  School Board Member made a motion for Bill Jeter, VAB Attorney to contact the DOR to inquire about changing of ownership of properties with regard to CAP removal.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 4–0.
6. Consider recommended decisions listed on the 8 page excel spreadsheet for the 2014 February 19, 2015 VAB Meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet except for VAB petition #’s 100327, 2787 and 2788.  2nd by Council Member Boyer.  Board approved 5–0.
7. Discussion was held by the Board Members regarding VAB petition # 100327.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the recommended decision by the Special Magistrate.  2nd by Council Member Boyer.  Board approved 5–0.
8. Discussion was held by the Board Members regarding VAB petition #’s 2787 & 2788.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to accept the recommended decisions by the Special Magistrate.  2nd by School Board Member Fischer.  Board approved 5–0.

9. Bill Jeter, VAB Attorney, gave a brief update to the Board Members regarding the recommended decisions for VAB petition #’s 1603 & 101603 that were deferred at the January 22, 2015 Board meeting.  Bill Jeter is still waiting on a response from the DOR.  No further action was taken regarding these two petitions until the DOR responds to the inquiry.
10. Discussion was held by the Board Members regarding VAB petition # 1254 that was deferred at the request of the Property Appraiser’s Office due to a mathematical error at the last Board meeting that was held on January 22, 2015.  Council Member Boyer made a motion to remand the recommended decision back to the same Special Magistrate to address the mathematical error and make any necessary corrections.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 5–0.
11. Bill Jeter, VAB Attorney gave a brief update to the Board Members regarding the letter that was sent to the Special Magistrates regarding liquidated damages.  No action was required.
12. Bill Jeter, VAB Attorney spoke to the Board Members regarding Late Filed Petitions.  Mr. Jeter informed the Board Members that VAB is closing in on the end of hearings and that any late filed petitions received after March 1, 2015 would likely be harmful to the VAB process.  He explained to the Board that this factor would be considered in evaluating late 2014 VAB petitions that are filed after March 1, 2015.
Announce date and location of next 2014 VAB meeting: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 at 2:00 pm







        1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm.
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